1w of

erwood
Oregon
Home of the Tiualatin River National Wildlife Refige

RESOLUTION 2018-044

SUPPORTING THE ANNEXATION OF THE AREA WEST OF ELWERT ROAD, NORTH OF
KRUGER ROAD AND SOUTH OF HAIDE ROAD, ALSO KNOWN AS THE LOCATION OF THE
PROPOSED NEW SHERWOOD HIGH SCHOOL, INTO THE CLEAN WATER SERVICES
DISTRICT BOUNDARIES

WHEREAS, the City annexed the above referenced area by Ordinance 2008-002; and

WHEREAS, annexation into the City of Sherwood does not simultaneously result in annexation into
the Clean Water Services district boundaries; and

WHEREAS, in order to receive public sewer through the City and/or Clean Water Services, the area
must be within the Clean \Water Services District; and

WHEREAS, Clean Water Services is considering annexation and has requested a resolution of
support from the City of Sherwood; and

WHEREAS, it is in the best interest of the City of Sherwood and the orderly and efficient development
of this area, to be annexed into the Clean Water Services district.

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY OF SHERWOOD RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS:

Section1. The City Council recommends that the area of the proposed new High School,
generally located west of Elwert Road, north of Kruger Road and south of Haide Road,
be annexed into the Clean Water Services District boundaries to allow orderly and
efficient development of this area.

Section 2. This Resolution shall be effective upon its approval and adoption

Duly passed by the City Council this 15th of May, 2018.

—

Keith Mays, Mayor /

Attest:
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&yivta Murphy, MMC, City Rgtorler
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